## OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING April 13, 2022

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 18 members in attendance. The minutes from the March meeting were approved by Cortney Kaufman and seconded by Christy Ovanic. There was no correspondence. Bill Vogel presented the treasurer's report and noted the down payment and the installation charge for the video board has been paid. Kim Ruhland approved the report and Ginny Phillips seconded.

## ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) Membership is at 120.

Online club applications can be found at <a href="https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-boosterclub">https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-boosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-boosterclub</a>

**WEBSITE** (Christy Ovanic) Christy noted that (6) payments for steak dinner tickets and (12) donations towards the video board had come thru the website. Donations can be made at <a href="https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/donate">https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/donate</a>.

**MULCH SALE (Debbie Meyer)** orders are due in Thursday 4/14. Delivery is scheduled for Sunday April 24. The Booster Club is still looking for a volunteer to chair this committee starting with the 2022-23 school year.

**FOOTBALL & BASKETBALL 50/50** The Booster Club is still looking for a volunteer to chair this committee starting with the 2022-23 school year.

**ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper)** Mike said the open house for incoming freshman athletes is scheduled for Wednesday May 4. Debbie Knoll & Melanie Hart gave an update on the fundraising efforts for the video board. They have secured donations from many OHS "Class of ..." Alumni groups as well as several local businesses. Deer Park Golf Club donated an annual membership to be raffled off. To date 89/100 squares have been purchased at \$40/square! Thank you to Deer Park for this generous donation!

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- Tiffany thanked everyone involved in making the 2022 Steak Dinner a great success! 263 tickets were sold for the event. Tiffany approximated profit for the event to be \$18,000!
- The scholarship committee meeting is scheduled for Monday 4/25
- The golf outing has been scheduled for Saturday August 13 at Deer Park. Mike Jaegle noted that FFA will be cooking the lunch as a fundraiser for their group
- Nominations for 2022-23 Booster Club officers are open. Please see Tiffany if you are interested in a position.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Kim Ruhland. The next meeting will be held Wednesday May 11, 2022 at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth